MINUTES OF THE

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America **Monthly Meeting Location: Porsche of Orlando**

October 7, 2013

Officers Present: Steve Williamson, President; Lisa Lewis, VP; Lyn Perez, Secretary; Also present: 34 Members including 1 New Member – Carlos Acosta.

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Williamson.

Steve Williamson gave the financial report. The treasury balance is \$162,626.09. Of this balance, \$124,639.81 belongs to the Oct Daytona Club Race. The accounting for this event last weekend has not been completed. Bert is working on compiling all the amounts paid. The remaining balance of \$37,986.28 is for the Citrus Region PCA.

Spiel editor, Travis Young, announced the next Spiel will go to print in two week. He encouraged members to send to him their proposed articles or at least pictures with captions.

Steve Williamson gave the membership report in the absence of Bill Davis. Members stand at 905 total members of which 532 are primary members.

Steve Williamson encouraged people to visit our website and Facebook page and to send to Lyn any news items or items of interest to post on Facebook.

Old Business

- Greg Barrows and Nort Northam reported on the Ocktoberfast PCA club races at Daytona International Speedway this weekend October 4-6. Greg won the Sunday Enduro in his class and Nort won the prestigious Corner Worker Choice award.
- Ross Evers reported the Florida Citrus region DE at Roebling Road Raceway is in two weeks October 19-20. There are still a few spots in the blue instructed running group and the solo drivers groups. There is also need for additional instructors.
- We will again celebrate Oktoberfest at Porsche of Orlando on Saturday October 26th. Please bring a food to share. Entrees are particularly appreciated. There will be judging in four categories – Entrees, Deserts, Sides, and Appetizers. (German food appreciated but not required) Adult beverages provided.
- The next Autocross is scheduled for November 2 at the Orange County Convention center. Register at www.clubregistration.net. Register online in advance for a \$5 discount of the registration fee. Wait to register at the event you pay \$30, instead of \$25
 - The Russell Home Fund Raising Rally is scheduled for November 17th starting at Porsche of Orlando. You need to send in your registration form and check directly to Bill Davis. Registration form is available on the flc.pca.org website. There is also a

- link for Facebook. Since the Porsche Club sponsors this event we need to have a good showing of Porsches however, any cars may participate so ask you friends and neighbors to join in.
- The December Holiday Party is scheduled for December 8, 2103 and again will be held at 310 Lakeside in Downtown Orlando.
- Tickets for parking in the PCA Corral at the Rolex 24 Hour race events at Daytona January 23-26 are now available for purchase by calling 800-748-7467. You MUST have a Corral ticket AND be driving a Porsche to park in this PCA designated area.

New Business

- Zonefest 2014 will be arranged this year by the Citrus Region PCA. Nort Northam is chair. We will return to the origin of the event, the newly renovated Lakeside Inn in Mt. Dora on May 23-25, Memorial Day weekend.
- Lyn Perez gave out a written update on Escape to Orlando 2014. Of particular need is for people interested in organizing particular Drive and Dines events. Email Lyn your interest lyncperez@gmail.com
- John Rekker gave an update on the Winter Park Concurs to be held November 10th on Park Avenue in Winter Park and encouraged everyone to attend.
- Nort Northam chair of the FLC PCA officer nominating committee presented nominations for officers for the 2014 year. Nominated were Lyn Perez, President; Lisa Lewis Vice President; Sue Belt Secretary and Arden Griffith, Treasurer. Nort asked if there were any nominations from the floor. Lyn Perez nominated Nort Northam as President noting that although Nort started the FLC PCA, he has never served as President. Maria Leerdam, seconded the nomination. Nort declined the nomination.
- Nort Northam announced the Festival of Speed will be held December 1st at the Ritz Carlton. This year Porsche 911's will be featured. Nort is arranging for the lineup of the Porsches. If you have an early model 911 and would like to show your car please contact Nort. There is no cost.

Steve Williamson asked for reports of recent events and if there were any additional comments or announcements.

There being no further business, Steve Williamson thanks Emilio for Porsche of Orlando's hospitality and then adjourned the meeting. As planned for each meeting, a number of club members departed for dinner at Francesco's for food and fellowship.

Lyn Perez

Lyn Perez Secretary

Lyn Perey